STATE AFFATIRS COMMITTEE
February 12, 1968

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman. Mr. Skoog
and Mr. Strowig were called upon to discuss HB 1994. A Citizens
Committee is to be selected to work on revision of our Constitution
so as the voting public will be able to understand it. The
Committee will report back in the 1969 session as to the revisions
made.

Mr. Woodworth was then called upon by the Chairman to
discuss HB 1480, "Unclaimed Property." Two members of the sub-
committee agreed and two members disagreed with the amendments.
Mr. Rogers indicated that the minority group on the subcommittee
thought it was an extremely difficult bill and do not feel that
it is pressing enough that the bill be passed yet. A motion was
made by Mr. Doyen that the bill be tabled. Mr. Rogers seconded
the motion. The motion was carried favorably 16 to 2.

A motion was made by Mr. Fribley that HB 1132 be reported
adversely. The motion was seconded by Mr. Kessinger. The motion
carried unanimously.

Chairman Taylor then brought up HB 1837 for discussion.
Mr. Fribley made a motion that amendments to this bill be adopted.
The motion was then withdrawn by Mr. Fribley until further
discussion of the amendments be considered before passing a motion
on them.

Mr. Buchele made a motion that HB 1881 be reported favorably.
The motion was seconded by Mr. Kessinger. The motion was carried
unanimously.

Secret ballot was held on HB 1925, and upon tally, the bill
was recommended favorably by a vote of 11 to 5.

Mr. Jelinek was called upon for discussion of HB 1905.
Chairman Taylor asked Mr. Jelinek what his desire on this bill
was, and Mr. Jelinek indicated that he would like to have this
bill passed out favorably. Mr. Jelinek moved that HB 1905 be
recommended favorably. The motion was seconded by Mr. Kessinger.
The vote carried favorably 6 to 7 and was left on the calendar
for consideration.

The next order of business was HB 1938. Mr. Unruh was
called on to discuss this bill which restricts the sale of beer
on Christmas Day. Mr. Unruh moved that HB 1938 be reported
favorably. The motion was seconded by Mr. Doyen. A vote was




taken and it was reported favorably 6 to 7. Mr. Buchele made
a motion that HB 1938 be reported adversely. The motion was
seconded by Mr. McCray. The motion carried that HB 1938 be

reported adversely.

Mr. Rogers moved that the State Affairs Committee introduce
before the House a bill pertaining to auctioning and bidding of
State property. The motion was seconded by Mr. Doyen. The vote

carried.

The meeting was adjourned.




